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September 27, 2021 
 
Dr. Artie Powell 
Manager, Division of Public Utilities 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
 
Re:  Collaborative Stakeholder Process for Rocky Mountain Power’s Grid Modernization and 

Rate Design, Docket No. 21-035-16 
 
Dear Dr. Powell, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) has reviewed the email and attached Draft 
Application Form for Technical Assistance to State Public Utility Commissions (“Form”) that 
you submitted to the PSC on September 27, 2021. Having reviewed the Form, and based on the 
Division of Public Utilities’ (DPU) representations that all parties either support or do not oppose 
submission of the Form to the United States Department of Energy (DOE), the PSC authorizes 
the DPU to submit the Form to the DOE on the PSC’s behalf.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#320428 


